
CITY OF OVERLAND PARK 

Intra-City Communication 

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS 
 

February 13, 2008 

To: Mayor Carl Gerlach 
 Council President Terry Happer Scheier 
 Members of the City Council 
 
 
From: Doug Brown 
 Director of Public Works  
 
 
Re: Consultant On-Demand Agreement for Flood Warning Website Development 

for the period March 1, 2008 through February 28, 2010 
 Peridian Group, Inc. 
 
 
Policy Issue:  City policy requires Governing Body approval of Agreements when 
consideration exceeds $50,000. 
 
Recommendation:  Staff recommends that the City authorize the Consultant On-
Demand Agreement for Flood Warning Website Development for the period March 1, 
2008 through February 28, 2010, with Peridian Group, Inc. for a total amount not to 
exceed $100,000.  
 
Background:  Peridian will continue to support and expand the feature set of the 
StormWATCH Flood Warning Website with optimization of existing pages and the 
addition of pages to support new feature requests.  They will integrate forecasting 
output from AVISO FS into the StormWATCH website, support and/or maintain the 
City’s servers and databases that host the StormWATCH website and the AVISO FS 
software.  Peridian will also assist the City in planning and integrating a 
failsafe/redundant flood warning system. 
 
Budget Impact: The funding for this project will be reimbursed by the Johnson 
County SMAC program.  
 
Attachment:  Consultant On-Demand Agreement. 


